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RE:  Intergovernmental Agreement for Federal Impact Aid 

 
 In April 2006, the federal government, under the leadership of Congressman Mark Kirk, implemented law 

providing for the sharing of impact aid for federally connected children under Section 8003 of the Elementary and 

Secondary Education Act, (“Super Impact Aid”).  Federally connected children are defined as those children residing 

in districts whose parents are stationed at Naval Station Great Lakes (Great Lakes, Fort Sheridan, Glenview Naval Air 

Station), and certain children in attendance in said districts who have a parent on active duty in the uniformed 

services, who have a parent employed on federal property situated in whole or in part within said districts, who reside 

on federal property or in federal low-rent housing, or who reside with a parent who is employed on federal property.  

The impacted school districts entered into an Intergovernmental Agreement for Super Impact Aid, this agreement 

approved by the Glenbrook Board of Education on April 17, 2006.  

 

The following districts are partners in the Intergovernmental Agreement: 

 Glenview Community Consolidated School District 34 

 North Shore School District 112 

 Township High School District 113 

 North Chicago Consolidated Unit School District 187 

 Northfield Township High School District 225 

 

The original Intergovernmental Agreement contained provisions for North Chicago Consolidated Unit School 

District 187 to act as fiscal agent and to receive a certain percentage of distributed funds for acting in this capacity.  

Due to recent administrative and financial challenges facing North Chicago District 187, the Intergovernmental 

Agreement has been revised to designate the Lake County Regional Office of Education as fiscal agent and reallocate 

the percentage of distribution amongst the districts.  These changes are the result of a meeting held with the Mayors of 

Highland Park and North Chicago, and the North Chicago District 187 School Board President. There are three 

significant changes to the agreement: 

 

1) The Lake County ROE, rather than North Chicago District 187 will act as fiscal agent.  The impact aid funds 

must be immediately turned over to the ROE for disbursement.  Currently, North Chicago disburses the 

funds. 

2) Since the Lake County ROE will now act as fiscal agent, the percentage of funding is changed. Currently, the 

funding breakdown is 40% North Chicago and 60% receiving districts. Under the revised agreement, the 

funding breakdown is 35% North Chicago and 65% receiving districts. 

3) Any district, at its own expense, may request an audit of any participating school district’s enrollment count. 

 

Please note that currently, District 225 does not receive any Super Impact Aid however, in the event that this 

program is extended, we are recommending the Board approve this revised Intergovernmental Agreement. 


















